
 

 

 

 

COMMISSION STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: March 18, 2025 

ITEM TITLE, PRESENTER: Consideration and Approval of the Federal Aviation Administration Grant 

Request for Funding for the 2025 Cal Black Airport Taxilane and Access 

Road Upgrades. Mack McDonald, Chief Administrative Officer 

RECOMMENDATION: Make a Motion Approving the Grant Request 

 

SUMMARY 

This year San Juan County has worked with Jviation in designing the project which includes a new 

taxilane and rehabilitation of the existing airport access road pavement. It will extend west from the 

aircraft parking apron just south of the terminal which will also provide aircraft access to a designated 

future hangar development area.  

 

This project will be completed through a traditional design, bid, and build process with the bid process 

beginning this month through a public bid process. Construction is scheduled to begin late summer/fall 

of 2025. 

 

Federal Funds for this project are from the available funding from the FY2022-FY2026 U-96 Cal Black 

BIL AIG allocation.  

 

HISTORY/PAST ACTION 

In 2025, the County has entered into a contract with Jviation for the design of the improvements for a 

total of $168,581.95 of which the County provided $8,429.10 of the funds.  

FISCAL IMPACT 

$598,106 of which $14,953 is the County’s portion of the project improvements.  

 


